



WHITE WOMAN LANE SCHOOL

White Woman Lane, Sprowston, Norwich. NR6 7JA Telephone: 01603 419203 Fax: 01603 424651 Email: office@whitewomanlane.norfolk.sch.uk



www.whitewomanlane.norfolk.sch.uk

@whitewomanlane



Best News ...

Dear Parents/ Carers,

The Week Ahead

Mon. 6th - BANK HOLIDAY - SCHOOL CLOSED!

Tues. 7th - Chess Club 6Q Lunchtime Year 4 Korfball 12.35 - 1pm

Art Club 3.20 - 4.15pm

Wed. 8th - Technology Tinkers (see below) ICT suite Lunchtime

Keyboard lessons pm
Woodwind lessons pm
Skillforce
Music Room
ICT Suite
4.30pm finish

Thur. 9th -Guitars AM year 3 library area

Fitness club

Chess Club

Year 5 Korfball

8.30AM School Hall
6Q Lunchtime
12.35 - 1pm

Samba Club 3.20 - 4.20 School Hall

Drums PM Mobile

Fri. 10th Keep it Moving 8.30 am School Hall

Dates for Your Diary

W/C Monday 13th May Year 6 SATS

Monday 20th May

Year's 3 and 4 Ice lolly sale

Year's 5 and 6 Ice lolly sale

Friday 24th May 'Movie Day' Dress up as your favourite movie character

Wednesday 5th June

Year 4 trip to Banham Zoo

Year 6 Whitlingham week

Friday 14th June 'Sing Up' concert St Andrews Hall

School Disco

Monday 24th June Year 3 trip to Bewilderwood

Friday 28th June Summer BBQ

HOUSE POINT TOTALS!



This week's

Buckingham (Green) Total points-59 3 Balmoral Total points-32 (Blue) Sandringham (Yellow) 2 Total points-54 Windsor (Red) Total points-62

Congratulations to BALMORAL this week!

THE ATTENDANCE CUP



Was awarded to 4P With attendance of 100% For the week 23rd - 26th April 2019







GOLDEN BOOK AWARD

Congratulations to the following pupils for providing us with 'WOW' moments and for being entered into our Golden Book;



Sophie Bellwood, Willow Coleman and Keiran Clark















Today is the last day to collect and save tokens printed in the Eastern Daily Press and Norwich Evening News, whilst weekly titles will also hold one token (Great Yarmouth Mercury, Lowestoft Journal, Beccles & Bungay Journal, North Norfolk News, Dereham Times and Fakenham Times).

Thank you to all who have contributed to the collection of tokens so far.

Please bring any remaining tokens you may have into school ASAP and deposit them in the designated box, in the reception area as we will need to submit our final total very soon.

Go to www.creative-hut.co.uk/lego-education for further details.

SPREE BOOKS - REMINDER

The deadline for returns of either payment for books or unwanted books is Monday 20th May.



SCHOLASTIC

This is a fantastic way to contribute to reading resources in school. Your child has recently been given the latest Scholastic leaflet. It is packed full of books which would be great as reads.

If you would like to place an order please make cheques payable to 'SCHOLASTIC' only. Place orders in an envelope marked Scholastic Books and your child's name and class.

Alternatively orders can be placed online and delivered free to school by visiting: http://clubs-school.scholastic.co.uk/white-woman-lane

Orders will close on Monday 13th May when the complete order will be placed. Remember 20p in every £1 spent by you comes back to us in free books.

Thank you for all your support.

YEAR 6 TEST WEEK

You are no doubt aware that Year 6 children will be sitting end of year tests in English and Maths in the week commencing 13th May. We can confidently state that all pupils are fully prepared and shouldn't find the experience too stressful. The following points are for your consideration:

- Attendance at all tests is crucial; your child cannot get a subject level if s/he misses part of it.
- All tests are in the morning, so a good night's sleep and a sustaining breakfast are also very important. Please encourage your child to eat plenty of breakfast and drink lots of fluids so his or her brain is well nourished and is ready to think and work.

The timetable below illustrates the day, time and duration of the test papers during the week commencing 13th May. The children and staff have worked hard, the children are prepared and have seen their skills and abilities improve throughout the year. All we ask of them is that they do their best – nobody can ask for more than that! Good luck everyone!

End of KS2 Tests will be held in the week beginning 13th May 2019. The tests will follow this timetable:

Date		
Monday 13th May	Grammar Punctuation and Spelling Paper 1: English Grammar and Punctuation test Paper 2: Spelling test	
Tuesday 14 th May	Reading Test	
Wednesday 15 th May	Mathematics Paper 1: Arithmetic Mathematics Paper 2: Reasoning	
Thursday 16 th May	Mathematics Paper 3: Reasoning	



BREAKFAST CLUB - MONDAY 13th - THURSDAY 16th MAY

YEAR 6 PUPILS ONLY

Year 6 pupils are invited to attend our breakfast club sessions in preparation for their tests. Breakfast will start at 8.20 until 8.40am. The pupils will have the opportunity to discuss any concerns they may have during this time and enjoy being with their friends as they prepare for the day. There is no cost involved – the breakfast is free!





TOP TIPS FOR TESTS OR SURVIVAL STRATEGIES FOR TESTS

Sleeeeeeeeeeeeeeep!

Going to bed late makes you dozy. Dozy pupils find tests extra difficult because they keep nodding off—and the snoring is very irritating for other pupils! For the week or two before your SATs, go to bed BEFORE YOUR PARENTS!!!



• Eat!

Everyone thought Granny was daft when she said some foods were good for the brain. Well, don't tell anyone, but she was right. (Shhhh!)

Breakfast is especially good for the brain - Cereal and a banana won't need much chewing - go on, you can do it!

• Fresh air!

If you are allowed to walk to school, do it. Go out at playtime and have a run around.

Silly fact: Filling your brain with air makes it work better!





You know what happens to a pot plant when it's not watered, don't you? Well, if you don't keep your liquid levels up, you will get all floppy and limp too! Get into the habit of sipping water throughout the day. Water helps to keep you alert and bright. But ... don't wait until SAT's week to start drinking more water as your body will not be used to it and ... well ... let's just say you'll know the route to the school loo like the back of your hand!



Help hedgehogs (and the environment)

We are now collecting empty crisp packets and washed out pet food pouches to raise money for Hodmedod's Hedgehog Support. There is a designated green, wheelie bin in the school courtyard which is clearly labelled for these items.

This 'rubbish' will be sent to Terracycle for recycling and the credits received will be converted into cash to help support hedgehog rescuers with much needed equipment, medication and food.



Hallswood Animal Sanctuary's hogspital in Stratton Strawless



Hedgehog Haven's hogspital in North Walsham

Hodmedod's Hedgehog Support helped fund the two hogspitals shown above as well as helping many other rescue centres throughout Norfolk. It also continues to raise awareness of the plight of our hedgehogs which are in serious decline.

For more information:

https://hodmedods.org.uk/recycle/









STARS OF THE WEEK



Josie Savage 3C

For her super attitude and enthusiasm in Guided Reading. It's lovely to see how much Josie enjoyed reading Varjak Paw!

Joshua Hart 3C

For a great start to the term! After having a few weeks off, Joshua has come back to school with a really positive, hardworking attitude. Keep it up!

Alfie Armstrong-Butler 3S

For being such a great helper to others. Alfie always goes out of his way to lend a hand when other children are stuck. What a great friend.

Fia Maxwellstuart 3S

Fia has shown her kindness all week. She has helped others when they were hurt and is always ready to happy to share with other people.

Miah Lamb 3ST

For showing great dedication to her learning by researching and making notes on Ancient Egypt in her own time. Well done, Miah!

Isla Lloyd 3ST

For consistently being a fantastic role model to others. Well done, Isla! Keep it up!

Logan Taylor 5D

For having such a great start to the summer term - keep up that great positive and resilient attitude you have shown me this week.

Sam Smith 5D

For some great work in English this week when producing a biography - it has been brilliant to hear you're asking for help when you need it.

Emma Craven 5D

For your wonderful, positive attitude you are always showing towards your work - it is always evident that you are working hard and enjoying your lessons.

Lucy Johnson 5R

For making superb progress in Maths in the last assessment.

Alfie Rawlinson 5R

For some cracking work in Guided Reading of late, giving insightful answers and pushing himself to improve his explanation skills – keep it up!

Gemma Smith 6SB

For showing maturity when dealing a problem.

Ella Ramm 6H

For confidently sharing her grammar knowledge in English this week.

Ahmet Oz- 6H

For showing a very focused and hard-working attitude in all lessons this week.

Gracie Britcher 6H

For showing maturity when dealing a problem.



Plenty of choice this Holiday...





You will need

- A packed lunch
- Plenty of water or fruit juice
- Weather-appropriate clothing
- A change of footwear
- Shin pads (for contact sports)
- ...and loads of energy!

For the sports stars:

Children can take part in our fantastic and exciting selection of sports, games and

Your sports star can choose from activities including archery, fencing, football, handball, tchoukball, tennis, ultimate frisbee, team tournaments, tag rugby and much more

For the budding performer

Premier Arts camps have been designed to encourage your child to explore a variety of creative art forms such as drama, dance, mask making and puppetry.

All the activities will teach your kids new skills, all white allowing them to express themselves and build confidence.

For busy parents:

Our extended days offer extra child care from 8am - 5pm - that's an extra hour before the camp with Start Active and 1.5 nours after the camp with Play Active!





Camps

Go on an adventure with Premier, with sports and arts for all 4-12 year olds!

We're putting on a wide range of exciting sports and activities to choose from. Be as energetic, adventurous and creative as you like whilst getting active and making new friends along the way!

Book now to guarantee your place!



Visit camps.premier-education.com or alternatively call **01953 499040**



What's on this Whitsun?

South & North Norfolk Venues	Tuesday 28th May	Wednesday 29th May	Thursday 30th May	Friday 31st May
Sheringham Community Primary NR268LH	*	*		-
Horsford Primary School NRIO 3DN / NR 10 3ES	* *	* *	-	-
Dussindate Primary School NR7 OUS	*	*	*	*
Eaton Primary School NR4 6145	* *	* *	* *	* *
Sprowston Community Alademy NR78NE	-	-	*	*
Bure ValleySchool NR11-612		*	*	*
Drayton Junior School NRS 6EF		-	拳	*
Great Ellingham Primary NR17 1HX		-	*	*

20% OFF

Book 2 days online, 29th Apr - 24th May

using code WHIT20

Activities Key:

※ Multi-Sport Theme Days:

Mond ay Madness - Children will have a choice of 20 different sport and engage in as many as possible throughout the day. Special Event - Monday Madness!

Competition Tuesday - Children will be placed into teams and compete in a variety of different sports throughout the day. Special Event - Coach Vs Children!

World Cup Wednesday - World cup style tournament in a variety of different sports. Special Event - Tournament Afternoon!

Try Something New Thursday - Children will try a new sport that they haven't played before such as Lacrosse, Tri-Golf or Danish Long Ball! Special Events - Ultimate Frisbee, Archery, Fencing, Tri-Golf, Danish Long Ball + Many More!

Friday - Water fight Friday - Children will finish the week with a water fight! Please bring change of clothes and a towel. Special Event - Water Fight + soak the coach!

PLUS - Nerf Combat available at selected venues" - See Facebook page for timetable!

Premier Arts Special Events: Monday - Move It Monday Tuesday - Thrilling Tuesday Wednesday - West End Wednesday Thursday - Twist and Polse Thursday Friday - Water Fight + Soak the Coach!

Don't worry!

Our Activity Professionals are fully insured and DBS checked. They all hold an Emergency First Aid certification.



Extended Day (available at reference nearly)!

9am 3.30pm for just £14.95

8am 5pm for Just £24 95

Half Day (see the first 4 years olds): 8:30am 12pm for just £9 95

How to book

Online bookings will receive electronic confirmation of your child's place. If you are completing this booking form and returning it to your school, we will inform you if the club is over subscribed. If you do not hear otherwise please assume your child has been enrolled.

Complete the form below and return it to your school with a cheque in an envelope marked with your child's name. Cheques should be made payable to Premier Sport, with your child's name and school written on the reverse.

Child's name:

School Attended:

School Year:

DOB:

Contact Tel No:

Address:

Emergency Contact:

Postcode:

Emergency Tel No:

Email:

Total payment enclosed: £ (please detail on a separate sheet if necessary)

Medical conditions:

(please detail on a separate sheet if necessary)

Please confirm which course(s) you wish to attend and the starting dates

Club / Type:

For any child below the age of 16 wishing to participate in a Premier Sport activity, consent is required from a parent or legal guardian to be provided to Premier Sport in advance of the commencement of the activity.

Please tick the box opposite to confirm you permit your child to participate and authorise Premier Sport staff to administer Emergency First Aid where necessary.

For safety reasons it is compulsory for all attendees to wear shin pads on camps involving contact sports. Premier Sport reserves the right to refuse permission to participate for any child not wearing shin protection. To purchase a pair of shin pads, please tick the box and enclose an extra £4.99 per pair with your payment.

Any child that normally walks home unaccompanied from any activity will only be allowed to leave unaccompanied if a parent or guardian has provided consent prior to the commencement of the activity. Please tick the box opposite if you authorise your child to walk home unaccompanied.

Course Start Date:

It is the parent/guardian's responsibility to ensure appropriate clothing is worn and/or available for their child for the activity provided and weather conditions.

In the event that Premier Sport has to cancel an event for any reason, a full refund will be issued to the person who booked. No written request is required.

In the event of inclement weather, all Premier Sport events have suitable indoor areas to change, meet and eat lunch, and suitable indoor activities will be organised to replace the outdoor activities at the discretion of Premier Sport staff.

Any child that is collected must be collected by a parent or guardian and such parent or guardian must sign the child out of the activity with a member of Premier Sport staff.

Premier Sport may from time to time take photographs/film of Premier Sport camps and clubs, the use of this data is solely for the purpose of promoting and publicising Premier Sport events through Premier Sport literature, website, press and TV.

Parents/guardians that do not wish for their child to be photographed/filmed must make Premier Sport aware of this at the time of booking or in writing before the activity starts (where possible Premier Sport will inform parents/guardians at the start of a camp).

Premier Sport may contact you from time to time with promotions or product information. If you do not wish to receive such notifications please email info@premiersport.org

By signing and returning this booking form you accept these terms, the booking terms and conditions and our privacy policy, as detailed ${f a}t$ www.premiersport.org

Signed:

Print name: (parent/guardian)

Norfolk Record Office



Half-term Activities at The Norfolk Record Office

Booking is now open on the following activities over the half term holiday.

Wonderful Windpumps Thursday 30 May 2-3.30pm

Learn about windpumps on the Broads and Fens before making your own model along with a pin-less pin wheel.

£3.50 per child. Under 3s free of charge. Children under 8 must be accompanied by an adult.

Booking required. Please book on 01603 222599 or http://archives.norfolk.gov.uk/events



Wacky Weaving Friday 31 May 2-3.30pm

Find out about the work of the 16th-century weavers in Norwich, before trying your hand at paper weaving to create your own hanging decoration, book cover or desk tidy.

 $\pounds 3.50$ per child. Under 3s free of charge. Children under 8 must be accompanied by an adult.

Booking required. Please book on 01603 222599 or http://archives.norfolk.gov.uk/events







The Norfolk Record Office is a joint service of Norfolk County Council and the district councils in Norfolk



Norfolk Record Office

www.norfolkrecordofficeblog.org

01603 222599

norfrec@norfolk.gov.uk



TT Kidz is a fun 8-week programme giving 7-11 year old boys and girls a great first experience in table tennis

£40 for 8 weeks

Including a kit bag, t-shirt, bat, balls and activity book!

From Monday 13th May at 4.45pm
WENSUM TTC
Catton Grove Primary School



Find out more and secure your place at

ttkidz.co.uk

Or email: ttkidz@tabletennisengland.co.uk